



P.O. Box 626 • Seabrook, TX 77586 • www.baytran.org

March 29, 2013

Transportation Public Information Houston-Galveston Area Council P.O. Box 22777 Houston, TX 77227-2777

Re: TIP 2013-2016 Candidate Project – State Highway 146 Adaptive Signal Coordination and Synchronization in the City of Baytown

Dear Members of the Transportation Polity Council:

The Bay Area Houston Transportation Partnership (BayTran) is very supportive of TIP candidate project - State Highway 146 Adaptive Signal Coordination and Synchronization in the City of Baytown. BayTran fully endorses inclusion of the adaptive signal improvement project in the 2013-2016 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP), as the signal coordination and synchronization will significantly enhance traffic flow on SH 146 through Baytown. In addition, SH 146 is a hurricane evacuation route and the signal improvements will be critical in helping move high volumes of traffic through the area.

As the regional Transportation Management Organization (TMO) for the Houston Bay Area, the BayTran Board of Directors and Executive Committee have voted to authorize this letter of support for the Baytown sponsored SH 146 Adaptive Signal Coordination and Synchronization project. BayTran promotes all modes of transportation in the Houston Bay Area and recognizes the major transportation benefit the SH 146 signal improvement project will bring to the City of Baytown and the Bay Area community.

Please accept this letter as BayTran's full support for funding this Baytown project, SH 146 Adaptive Signal Coordination and Synchronization, in the 2013-2016 TIP.

Barlin Kaslor

Barbara Koslov

President

Bay Area Houston Transportation Partnership